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Since September 1997, the government promoted inclusive education (IE) through the pilot project on the Whole-School Approach (WSA) to catering for special educational needs (SEN).  In the past ten years, the Education Bureau (EDB) has provided additional resources and professional support to the schools.  These include additional manpower, teacher training, specialist support, top-up funding, and promotion of home-school co-operation etc.  
With effect from 2003/04 school year, EDB initiated a new funding mode, and invited all primary schools which did not have any provision for students with SEN to apply for the new funding.  At present, 519 public-sector ordinary primary schools are adopting the WSA to catering for SEN.

At secondary schools, the “New Initiative to Cater for Academic Low Achievers” has provided about 580 additional teachers for some 200 schools in the 2007/08 school year.  Most students with SEN benefit from this provision.  To further enhance the support for students with SEN in secondary schools, we are exploring the feasibility of providing additional resources to all schools for adopting the WSA to catering for SEN.

In this 2007/08 school year, EDB also puts in place a 5-year teacher professional development framework.  For in-service teachers, there are structured courses on SEN at three levels, viz. basic, advanced and thematic. 
For parents of pre-primary one and student guidance personnel of primary six students, EDB conducted annual regional briefing sessions to facilitate school choices.  Two guides on IE for schools and parents respectively will soon be published.  An annual circular memorandum has been issued to remind schools to transfer students’ SEN data when students change schools. 

